
 

 

 

 

March 27, 2023 

 

Dear Chairwoman Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

“I am requesting funding for City of Albuquerque Youth Shelter in fiscal year 2024. The entity to receive 

funding for this project is The City of Albuquerque, located at 1 Civic Plz #10, Albuquerque, NM, 87102. 

The $3,000,000.00 of funding would be used for provide a safe, transitional environment for homeless 

and unstably housed youth. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because of the return on 

investment it will provide to the community. The Campus will house about 30 young people at a time, and 

over 120 young people a year. Additionally, the campus will provide services and supports to young 

people experiencing homelessness or housing instability. Through this model, the facility will serve 

hundreds of youth per year. The young people served in this facility will receive support to become self-

sustaining, productive members of the community, which benifets the whole community. The project has 

a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by  42 U.S.C. 5305(a)(2). I 

certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate family. 

Sincerely,  

 

_____________________ 

Melanie Stansbury 

Member of Congress 


